Natural Sciences Chairs Council

October 11, 2010
1:00-2:55 p.m. BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: 
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  

Approval of minutes for September 27, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs – 
Kerstin – On October 22nd, CSE will be hosting their annual Open House. They expect to have 350 high students in attendance. 
Lory – Fall commencement will be held on Saturday, December 11th at 9 a.m. Web registration opens on October 16th and closes on December 5th. Each student will receive 6 tickets. Lory will send the list of eligible graduates to each department to determine departmental honors. If any department wishes to be highlighted in the script, send Lory bullets as soon as possible. The college is only allotted 250 words.
Terry – The 4th annual Sports DisAbility Festival was a success with more than 580 participants, including more than 100 veterans. Dr. Shannon Siegel did a presentation at the North American Society for Pediatric Medicine.

Cindy – Charlene Teters will be speaking on October 19th from 2-3:30 p.m. in the Santos San Manuel Student Union. Her talk is on “Confronting the Use of Native American Mascots.”

Dwight – The nursing department is in need of 2 full professors to be on their department evaluation committee for the year. If anyone is interested, please contact Dwight immediately at 75385 or at dsweeney@csusb.edu. 
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Student work – Jeff Thompson wants to hire a student assistant for up to 10 hours per week to collect information and input data for the new FRESCA database. If any chairs have referrals, send them to Jeff.
Action Items:  

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update - George
Fall – The University is at 100.9% of target, and the college is at 103.4% of target. Census is Wednesday, October 13th. Be sure all students attending your classes are enrolled in your class. 
Winter –Priority I registration begins on November 1st. January 31, 2011 is census date. Start entering faculty names for courses as soon as they are identified.
Spring – Schedule build begins on October 18th. 
2. Establish college priorities for 2010-11 –The following suggestions were made:
a. Department chair involvement in the dean search
b. Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center
c. Look into social media for the college
d. Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series
e. Make plans for CNS Museum
f. Continue to increase international exchanges
g. Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants
h. Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB
i. Open the observatory
3. End of fall term trip to Korea and Tokyo  – Dr. So handed out information for the end of the fall term educational and cultural program to Korea. The program is targeted for CNS majors. There is space for 25-30 students and 5-7 faculty. It is preferred that sophomore and junior students apply. Flyers and applications will be delivered to the departments via the college office by October 13th. The cost per student is $1500. Students make arrangements to make payments for the cost of their trip. The cost per faculty is $1800. Students will be chosen on a first come, first served basis.
4. New Student Mentoring program – Cindy reported that the program is going well. She still needs nursing and physics mentors. She is sending regular reminders to the mentors to email their students. The mentors will also send out an email to their students during the first week of the winter quarter. The mentors are having some problems with the new student email addresses. Chad Cordero is looking into the problem. If the students have advising questions that the mentors cannot answer, they are referring the students to the Peer Advising Center. 
5. New alarm system for staff – Following a situation that occurred last spring in the PS building, Paul spoke with the other chairs about installing panic buttons for all of the ASCs in the college. He also consulted with campus police to obtain costs for installation. The cost to install one panic button per department office will be approximately $10k. Paul proposed that the college office pay for this installation. One chair suggested that given the increase in thefts and burglaries on campus that this is more of a university issue and that central administration should fund it campus wide. A discussion followed. The chairs agreed that whether central administration does anything to protect the departments or not, that the college should move forward. It was also suggested that the ASCs go through training once the panic buttons are installed. The dean wants the chairs to determine how many panic buttons they feel should be installed in their departments and inform him. Rob will bring up this issue at Admin. Council.
6. Budget and enrollment targets for winter and spring – The dean discussed the attached draft of the new targets for winter and spring. The dean is estimating that our college’s reduction will now be between 0-1%. It was announced that the university will have to increase enrollment and it may go up from 13,046 to as much as 14,700 for next year. This increase will immediately affect current targets. The draft done by the dean shows a 5% increase approximately in target for planning purposes. The dean asked the chairs to go over the increased targets and inform him if they are able to make or not make the increased target. A discussion followed.
7. SB 1440 final cleanup – The dean went over the final numbers of the SB 1440 attachment. There is still a difference between the catalog total units and the requirements identified in some majors. The dean submitted the spreadsheet to the provost and the provost is going to speak with the community colleges and the CSU to take CNS majors off of the table because we cannot adjust our units that low and still provide enough content for a degree. A discussion followed. The dean is going to turn this imbalance over to the curriculum committee and let them figure out what to do with it. A discussion followed.
8. Open House October 30th – Potential freshmen will be coming to campus and there will be faculty workshops from 10-10:45 a.m. for each department. The college will have a table, and Cindy would like a faculty representative from each department. She will find out if students are being asked to RSVP and if so she will inform the chairs of how many students are expected to attend for each department. 
9. CNS Museum – The dean is getting pressure on what the college plans to do with the museum. There is some one-time money for a planner, but no faculty have actively been working on ideas for how the museum should be utilized. The dean solicited suggestions from the chairs. WRI has received a grant of $520k for a water exhibit. The college needs to come up with some sort of solution, and the dean asked that the chairs speak to their faculty for suggestions. A discussion followed.
10. Computer replacements for labs – Spencer Freund wants to establish a schedule for refreshing technology on campus in the computer labs. George will be working on this schedule for our college. If you have new labs since the last time the college developed a schedule for refreshing the computer labs in fall 2004, send that information to George. Include the year purchased and when the computers need to be updated. George will send out the information that was previously compiled.
11. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – Domes should be installed around November 1st. 
Garden near pool and fitness center – Construction fence should be put up this week. 
Nursing laboratory addition – The steel framework is up, and there is considerable progress being made.
